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February 18, 2018 

Poppy Reserve 

There are plants of filaree, fiddleneck, blue dick, cheat grass and some bunch grasses are getting new blades.  Also spot-

ted four oôclocks starting to get new leaves along with lupine.  Found some common parsley and it was the only plant 

that had flowers.  There are poppies but not like last year.  I checked the weather and by February 19, 2017 the reserve 

had received 10.10 ïinches of rain.  As of February 13, 2018 only 1.87 ïinches. The photo on the left shows a poppy 

plant photographed on  February 20, 2017.  It was 5-inches across and the first poppy bud was emerging from the center 

of the rosette.  The photo on the right was taken on February 15, 2018 has less leaves and was only 2-inches across.  

Probably will not have a spectacular year like last year. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

        

                 Photo taken 02-20-17.  5-inch poppy rosette             Photo taken 02-15, 2018.  2-inch poppy  

                 and first bud.                 rosette. 

       

Arthur B. Ripley Desert Woodland 

 

 

 

Where is the entrance sign?  It has been taken down to 

make way for a new sign which should be installed 

soon. 

 

 

 

 

 

There are filaree and some grasses coming up.  One of the first plants to flower in the 

spring is the bladder pod.  There are two plants one on the east and one on west side of 

Lancaster Road before the entrance.  Not seeing any Joshua trees forming buds just 

yetðthey usually blossom around March.  The male Juniper cones are still brown and a 

few are starting to open and will be releasing pollen soon. 
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Cream cups and poppies 


